

NASU AREA SERVICE MEETING



Date: August 12th, 2023

Location: St. George SWC

Opening: 5:00 pm

12 Traditions: Rustin

12 Concepts: Mikey

Service Prayer: Stephanie

Approval of last months minutes: Passed

Attendance

Staci B, Kodi, Steve, Jarrod, Susan, Aubrey, Nicole, Patrick, Nanette, Matthew, Mark, Elizabeth, Thomas, Jeri, Kevin, Angie S., Richard, Matt A., Amy W., Alexys, Landon, Stephanie, Tyson, Teisha, Cassie C, John G., Mikey N, Layton, Jen J, Emilee J, Rustin, Mike, Randy, Rosemary, Kate, Dylan, Lyndsey, Shannon

Excused: Angie S

Unexcused: Sasha

Executive Reports

CHAIR - Staci B

NO REPORT

CO CHAIR - Jen J.

NO REPORT

SECRETARY - Kodi M

NO REPORT

TREASURER'S REPORT - Jeri D

T-Mobile bill for the MiFi increased by \$6.96. New monthly amount is \$21.40

Thank you for allowing us to serve.

Angie & Jeri

On Sun, Aug 6, 2023 at 2:23 PM NASU Treasurer <treasurer@nasouthernutah.org> wrote:

Hello ASC,

Angie and I were able to get together to complete the treasurer report for the month of August.

Angie will not be at ASC for the month of August, and I will be out for the month of September.

We would like to ask some questions and explore some different options to cut expenses. We have consistently been bringing in less than we spend since January. Aside from the SUACNA donation in July. Our current bank balance as of August 6th was \$19,046.61, the sub committees budgets are at \$13,260.53. Which leaves us with \$5,786.08 MINUS our \$4,000 reserves = \$1786.08 in available funds. It is our belief that we should use caution when spending. The numbers are deceiving.

We did have a question about the Zoom accounts. Does H&I use it anymore since the days of COVID? Would it now be ok to have 1 Zoom account, or is there a genuine need for 2 separate accounts?

We have changed the way we report. We will no longer be accounting area to area, rather month to month. This came about after Angie & Mikey performed the audit.

Here are the findings of the audit. The bank account has always had more money, the spreadsheet reflected. So no money is unaccounted for or missing.

In February of 2021 the spreadsheet was off by \$4 vs the bank account.

In March of 2021 there was an issue with the busad money, it was reported on the spreadsheet 3 separate times.

In April of 2021, there was income that was reported as an expense of \$9.60.

In December of 2021, there was a reimbursement via Venmo for RCM gas of \$39.66 that was never actually reported.

In July/August, the interest of .08 was not included on the spreadsheet.

In total \$412.18 needed to be added to the spreadsheet to account for these errors, which was done last month.

Our bank balance and the balance on the spreadsheet, are now the same.

What we have learned through this last audit, is that we need to ONLY pay via check, and never use cash or Venmo. Our current guidelines state that anything over \$100 must be paid via check. We would like to amend this. We will be putting in a proposal to change the treasurers guidelines. The guidelines should also state that to follow true accounting format the treasurer should reconcile from the 1st to the last day of the month. Not, area to area.

Thank you so much Mikey and Angie for taking on the daunting task of this audit!

Thank you for allowing us to serve

Angie & Jeri

Date	Description	Income	Expense	Check #	Balance
					\$22,164.65
7/10/23	Area deposit 7th trad	\$ 503.21			503.21
7/10/23	TalkRoute-phone line-PR		\$ (39.00)		-\$39.00
7/10/23	Tyson H reimburse for campout & pickleball - Ent		\$ (543.00)	1279	-\$543.00

7/11/23	Amazon - Generator		\$ (392.92)		-\$392.93
7/12/23	Susan Y - campfire mtgs CCGC		\$ (50.00)	1281	-\$50.00
7/18/23	USARA - recovery days PR		\$ (75.00)	1280	-\$75.00
7/18/23	Region 51 7th tradition		\$ (2,500.00)	1282	-\$2,500.00
7/20/23	T-mobile mi-fi - exec		\$ (21.40)		-\$21.40
7/31/23	Interest	\$ 0.08			\$0.08
		\$ 503.29	\$ (3,621.32)		
					\$19,046.61
Ending Balance	\$ 19,046.61		Committee Budgets		
Prudent Reserve	\$ (1,000.00)		PR	\$ 3,489.05	
Operating Reserve	\$ (3,000.00)		Struggling mtgs	\$ 200.00	
			POLICY	\$ 300.00	
\$ Available	\$15,046.61		H&I	\$ 1,800.00	
			CCGC	\$ 1,090.00	
			Entertainment	\$ 2,317.00	
			Executive	\$ 3,889.48	
			Literature	\$ 175.00	
			Total	\$ 13,260.53	

RCM REPORT - Patrick/ Layton

Area Service Committee Report - August 2023

Dear Area Service Committee members,

We hope this report finds you well. Here are the key updates and developments from our recent activities:

1. Leadership Transition: We are pleased to announce that our RCM1 has been elected as the new Region Vice Chair during the last regional assembly. Congratulations to our RCM1 for this achievement. However, this means that he will be stepping down from his current area position. We appreciate his dedication and contribution to our area service committee and wish him success in his new role at the regional level.

Additionally, we need to address the vacancy left by RCM3, who has recently moved away from our area. We extend our gratitude to RCM3 for her valuable service and commitment to our fellowship. As a result, we are actively seeking a replacement for the RCM3 position.

2. Regional Assembly Highlights: The regional assembly held in July was a significant event for our region. During the assembly, important decisions from the Conference Agenda Report (CAR) and Conference Approval Track (CAT) were shared with attendees. These decisions will guide our fellowship's actions and direction in the coming months. Please review the provided documentation for a comprehensive understanding of these decisions.

3. Open Regional Positions: We have vacant positions within our region that require dedicated individuals to fill. Specifically, we are seeking volunteers for the roles of Vice Treasurer and Vice Secretary. If you are interested in contributing to the betterment of our fellowship by taking on one of these responsibilities, please let us know as soon as possible.

4. Mobile Meetings Committee Request: The Mobile Meetings group has expressed their interest in becoming an official committee within our area. Their main reason for seeking this status is to gain improved access to regional resources, including the ability to be added to our region's website. It was noted that there might have been confusion regarding their access to resources when they were previously under the Public Relations (PR) committee. I will be adding a discussion about this to open forum.

5. Meeting Changes and Communication: A reminder to all groups within our area: any changes to meeting details, schedules, or locations should be submitted through the designated form on the Region 51 Website. It's important to note that utilizing this form only updates our regional records and does not automatically reflect changes on the Narcotics Anonymous World Services (NAWS) website. Therefore, it is imperative that changes are also communicated to the NAWS site to ensure accurate and up-to-date information.

6. Area Events: Kindly refer to the attached flyers for details about upcoming area events. We encourage your active participation and engagement in these events, as they play a vital role in fostering unity and camaraderie within our fellowship.

Thank you for your ongoing dedication to our fellowship and service. Your commitment is what drives the strength and success of our area. If you have any questions, concerns, or suggestions, please do not hesitate to reach out to us. Together, we can continue to carry the message of recovery and unity to those in need.

In loving service,

Layton E
RCM2

ENTERTAINMENT - Tyson H

NO REPORT

NEXT BUSINESS MEETING SEPT 3RD 5:30 P.M BLACK BEAR

H&I - Nicole L

Hello NA family, addict Nicole. H&i had our business meeting Friday August 11th @ 6pm at the Southwest center. Orientation was held at 5:30 p.m. and I oriented one new person! All facilities are running smoothly, a lot of engaging happening with the clients. We had a panel leader that had to step down for the moment because she is living her best life and being with her family. That being said I would like to welcome Theresa, who is new to Southern Utah but definitely not new to NA, as our new Desert Haven co-panel leader! Our next business meeting will be Friday September 8th at 6:00 p.m. at the Southwest center in room 208. Orientation will be held at 5:30 p.m. for those who have not done h&i and need to be oriented. It is also available on zoom. Meeting ID 719-844-7092

This information has been sent to the web servant as well. Thank you for allowing me to serve.

PR Report – Steve F.

PR 08/09/23 – on Zoom at 6:30 pm 08/09/23. Those present: Dave J, Jen J, Rachel D and I, Steve F. Mike M had an excused absence secondary to work requirements.

Meeting Lists and Lit report – We had 850 meeting schedules printed at Alpha Graphics, which was cheaper from \$158.00 to \$150.00. Dave will make in-town deliveries 08/10-11/23. Mailings will occur on 08/11/23. An order to area literature of 190 IPs will be made on 08/12/23 at area. Also, a proposal for reimbursement of gas and mailing fees will be made.

Outreach – Outreach will be attending a local meeting “Living in the Moment” for a few weeks secondary to falling attendance. On 10/22/23 (Tuesday 7:00 pm), we will be heading out to Kanab to see if any help is needed for “Kanab NA Recovery Group”. Any interested parties should contact Jen J for details.

Webservant – No progress has been made on the new website secondary to scheduling conflicts. More will be revealed. We had a billing hiccup and the site was down for

approximately 12 hrs. InfoWest never billed NASU so the autopay couldn't happen. All is good in the hood now.

Phoneline — Still no chairperson for the Helpline. I've resorted to begging because coercion wasn't working. During the opening of number of calls, which was zero, I called the helpline number on the opening page footer, and it was the old Vegas helpline number. Rachel D was contacted, and she gave assurance that it would be fixed. During this discourse, we discussed if paid professional help would be an alternative because advancements in technology are becoming more complex, not more user friendly. Once again, more will be revealed.

Events — Once again, the Events Chairperson is open. We have an event on September 21st, "Recovery Days" 5:00 pm to 8:00pm Worthen Park. I will be looking for a male and female (hopefully way younger than me) to man the booth with me. I will be submitting two proposals for: Reimbursement of the cost of the canopy \$241.20 and a new vinyl banner from Alpha Graphics, not to exceed \$120.00. "And that's all I can say about that." - Forest Gump.

Vicechair — Position still open, no report

Secretary — Position still open, no report

Old Business — None

New Business — Circle of Sister would like to research the cost feasibility of a digital billboard for St George. Presented by Rosemary J. We decided that information can't hurt, so to proceed.

Thank you all for letting me be of service to the program that changed my life. Steve Funk

SUACNA XV - Kodi M.

Hi Area!!

Let's go SUACNA XVI

All of our positions are filled and it's going to be a great year!! Our beginning balance is \$13,573.77. We are well underway with getting this convention put together!! We have a theme and logo for SUACNA XVI it is "Removing the mask." It's looking like it will be a hybrid convention with the majority of things at the Hilton and main speakers at the Dixie Center, so unfortunately we don't have a date set yet, as we are still trying to find a time when both spaces are available at the same time. Entertainment and Fundraising will be having their first event on September 10th from 2-4 p.m. at the Alano Club! It will be the "Crazy games kickoff and BBQ" It will be a \$10 dollar entry fee for free games and food, and a \$15 dollar entry fee and buy-in to


play poker, spades, and corn hole with more buy-in options available! All proceeds will go back to SUACNA and the winner will get a NA prize! Mark your calendars for that event now!! More will be revealed as we keep pressing forward! Thanks for allowing me to serve!
Kodi M

CCGC - Jarrod M.

Hello NA Family! CCGC had their business meeting yesterday 8/11/2023, we had 7 in attendance! We are growing and it is awesome! Just a reminder we have one more campfire meeting on Tuesday 8/15 at 3 peaks. Fellowshiping starts at 7:30 and meeting begins at 8 pm. We discussed our campout for 8/25-8/27. We finalized our menu and our itinerary. We have the campsite for Friday, Saturday, and Sunday. People can start arriving whenever they want to on Friday. Most likely CCGC members will be arriving around 3-5. You are responsible for your own dinner Friday night. We will provide breakfast Saturday, which we will have a variety of items to choose from. We will be providing dinner on Saturday night and have decided to go with tostadas and walking tacos again. Breakfast on Sunday will be the same as it was on Saturday. Also Saturday night we will be having a campfire meeting. There will be horseshoes, cornhole, and games. There will be a sign up sheet on our facebook page if anyone would like to assist with bringing items. Our next business meeting is 9/8/23 at 7 pm in the small room at the KKCB, Thanks for allowing me to serve.

LITERATURE - Alexys P.

Hello family, Alexys, addict. Literature collected \$522.55 We were able to fulfill most of all the groups' orders this month. We also filled an order for PR(71.37). I want to thank everyone that helped the committee out and that was of service. We are grateful to be of service and to be able to help the fellowship. Attached to this report is the inventory so that is it available to all those that want to access it. That's all I have for now, if you have any questions or concerns please let me know. Thank you

 nasu literature inventory

POLICY COMMITTEE - Mikey N.

We did not have a meeting this month.

I was able to meet with Angie S for the area audit on July 20th.

There were some items that should be discussed.

Still have the same goals.

The next meeting will be determined.

Thanks,
Mikey.

Consensus-Based AD HOC Committee: John G.
NO REPORT

Storage Unit AD HOC Committee: Kevin K

STORAGE FACILITATOR

PURPOSE: KEEP A CLEAN, WELL ORGANIZED STORAGE SHED THROUGHOUT THE YEAR.

DUTIES: 1) BEFORE AND AFTER EVENTS, ACCOMPANY ACTIVITIES PERSONEL IN TAKING OUT AND RETURNING ITEMS USED FOR EVENTS.

2) HAVE SIGN IN AND OUT SHEETS FOR ACTIVITY PERSONEL TO COMPLETE AFTER EACH EVENT.

3) DO INVENTORY OF ALL STORAGE ITEMS QUARTERLY THROUGH THE YEAR.

4) IF ITEMS USE PETROLEUM PRODUCTS, MAKE SURE THESE ITEMS ARE EMPTIED BEFORE STORAGE.

5) CHANGE THE COMBO / LOCK ONCE A YEAR.

6) CLEAN STORAGE FLOOR QUARTERLY.

7)IF ITEMS ARE OF \$100 VALUE OR MORE, CHAIN AND LOCK SEPERATELY.

GSR Reports

Group/ GSR	Avg Atd	NC	Donation	Comments
Basic Text Study (Cedar) Thomas B	15-18	1	\$0	15-18 3 new comers Need alt gsr Self supporting No area donation this month
Bridging The Gap Amy W ALT: Sascha G	25	5	\$50	Bridging The Gap average attendance is 25 Newcomers 5 and a \$50 area donation. All positions are full and we are fully self supporting. Thanks for allowing me to serve.
Circle of Hope Richard R.	20 ?	2	\$33	2 new comers All positions are filled Fully self supporting
Circle of Sisters GSR: Rosemary Alt GSR: Danielle J.	9	1	\$0	Circle of sisters meets Saturday at 12:00 pm at the Alano Club we will be in the small room right next to the parking lot GSR Rosemary Our average attendance was 9 1 newcomer

				<p>no area donation</p> <p>did not purchase any literature</p> <p>did vote on what was sent back to groups</p> <p>we are self sufficient</p> <p>our group could use support and we ask that the secretary put this in the minutes</p> <p>...Announcements Section</p> <p>FORMAT: Speaker/Book Study</p> <p>1st Saturday of the month speaker meeting</p> <p>2nd Saturday of the month Basic text</p> <p>3rd Saturday of the month Spiritual Principle a Day</p> <p>4th Saturday of the month Living Clean</p> <p>If there is a 5th Saturday Just for Today</p> <p>Rosemary</p>
<p>Dopeless Hope Fiends (Cedar) Jarrod M</p>	25-30	1	\$16.25	<p>1 newcomer</p> <p>25-30 in attendance</p> <p>16.25 area donation</p> <p>Fully self supporting</p> <p>All positions are filled</p> <p>Meeting is at the KKCB Sunday nights at 8 o'clock</p> <p>Thanks for allowing me to serve</p>
<p>Glimmer of Hope</p> <p>GSR: Crystal Lynn</p> <p>ALT: Katelyn</p>	20	0	\$20	
<p>Hope Dealers</p> <p>GSR: Lia</p>	30	4	\$30	<p>My name is Lia, I am the GSR for NA</p> <p>Hope Dealers 7:30 @ switchpoint. This</p>

Alt GSR:				<p>month we had 30 in attendance, 4 total newcomers, 30 dollar area donation. We are fully self supporting, and are still in desperate need of some home group members. We only have 3 home group member and lots of open positions including alt GSR. We are a struggling meeting with home group members.</p> <p>Thank you for allowing me to serve.</p>
It Works How & Why Cedar City GSR: Susan Alt: Lindsey	36-40	14	\$28.00	<p>Attendance is 36-40 Newcomers 14 All positions filled We meet Thursdays at 7:30 at the KKCB Are donation 28\$</p>
Kanab NA Recovery Group GSR: Lacey H Alt: Bruce				
KISS Meeting Cassie Alt-GSR: Matt H	30	3	\$53	<p>Hi all KISS meeting meets Monday night at the alano club at 6pm. All strive positions are filled and we are currently doing great. Our average attendance has been 30 Total newcomers is 3 And we have an area donation of \$53. Thank you for allowing me to serve !</p>
Ladies First GSR: Emilee	14	1	\$50	<p>Newcomers: 1</p> <p>Average attendance: 14</p>

ALT: Stephanie				Area Donation: \$50.00
Live & Let Live (Cedar) GSR: Landon	60 plus	5	\$187.40	Hello NA family. Live and Let Live meets every Friday night at 8 pm at the kkcb. We are fully self supporting and have all positions filled. On average we have 60 plus in attendance with 5 newcomers including 2 treatment centers. We are making a donation of \$187.40. Thanks for letting me serve..
Living Clean (Cedar) GSR: Nanette Alt: GSR	30-35	2	\$5.15	Fully self supporting. Opening up the alt GSR position
Living in the Moment Mark D	10	5	\$0	
Living the Steps GSR: Matt A. ALT: Meghan W.	8	0	\$0	Group Name - Living the Steps / Monday's 7pm Attendance - Averaged 8 per meeting Area Donation - \$0 Total Newcomers - 0
Lost and Found GSR: Aubrey	50	1-2	\$20	Hello my name is Aubrey and I'm an addict!!! Lost and Found is doing great, we are fully self supporting and all positions are filled. We had about 50 average attendance this month and 1-2 average newcomers each meeting. We also have an area donation of \$20. Lost and Found is very excited to announce we will be having our 5 year anniversary event on October 15th from 2-5pm with more AWESOME details to come soon.

Lost Dreams Awakened GSR: Rustin C. Alt: Jesse S.	35	?	\$150	Hi Family.. The lost dreams awakened meet is held on Sunday nights at 730 pm in the sand town park.. we are self supporting and all our services positions are full.. our average attendance is around 35 people.. we're making a \$150 donation to area.. thank you for allowing me to serve..
Men's Spiritual Meeting Sunday Kaden S ALT: James	18	0	\$0	About 18 in attendance no area donation all positions are filled 0 new comers thank you for allowing me to serve
Mesquite Misfits GSR: Scotty				
NA Humpday GSR: Eric Mc			\$0	
Newcomer's Meeting GSR: Tasha C. ALT: Mike	62	2	\$144.18	
NA Rox (Formally known as the nooner) Pamela	8	0	\$0	Our July attendance averaged 8 people. We had one newcomer, all positions are filled, but we could use more support! Thank You, Pam J Sec/1treasurer

Saturday Men's Meeting Dave J				
Sunrise GSR: Teish	22	1	\$50	Hi! Sunrise na meets every Wednesday mornings at 7am. We are fully self supporting and have an average attendance of 22 people and 1 new comer. We will be donating \$50 to area! Thank you for allowing me to serve.
Staying Alive (Salina)				
Sunday Night Candlelight GSR: Mat S	35	1	\$2.45	
We Unite on Tuesday Night GSR: Mikey Alt: Nick	8.5		\$77.60	
Welcome Home GSR: Kevin K	17	3	\$0	ATTENDANCE: 17 NEWCOMERS: 3 SELF SUFFICIENT NO A.S.C. DONATION AUGUST 30 1:00 - 4:00 PM - POOL PARTY AFTER REGULAR MEETING AT ALANO CLUB. THANK YOU

TOTAL AREA DONATION: Cash: \$815.03 Venmo: \$100.00

TOTAL: \$915.03

Literature: \$522.50

Break 10 min

Break Time: 6:00 Be back: 6:10

Consensus

Seconded by: Re-Open: GSR Count: 19

Open Forum

-Storage facilitator ADHOC brought guidelines. The guidelines presented will need to be reviewed by policy and formatted correctly. It was discussed that none of the other subcommittees want to take on the storage unit position and that it might need to be a position on the executive body since it serves the entire body. There is only one person on the ADHOC committee now so he will start attracting others to join. It was discussed that the combination of the storage unit should be changed with the turnover of positions. Until policy reviews the guidelines presented and it is decided where the new position will fit in, only the executive body can get into the storage unit for whatever committees need. They are to contact the chair.

-PR purchased a canopy in the amount of \$241.20

-The banner that was once lost has now been found. A new one is also being made not to exceed \$120. A banner of the steps and the traditions was donated.

-A regional committee called at home goes into hospitals and homes when people can't get out to meetings. They are mobile meetings and can go anywhere with a panel at anytime. Different than H&I which only goes into facilities that are set. We could start this in southern utah. GSR's should take this back to their groups for discussion. Below is what was in the RCM report about this,

4. Mobile Meetings Committee Request: The Mobile Meetings group has expressed their interest in becoming an official committee within our area. Their main reason for seeking this status is to gain improved access to regional resources, including the ability to be added to our region's website. It was

noted that there might have been confusion regarding their access to resources when they were previously under the Public Relations (PR) committee. I will be adding a discussion about this to open forum.

-Lost and found homegroup is requesting a canopy and ice chest for their october 15th event.

-To be able to keep track of money treasurer is wanting to change the guidelines to say that reimbursements must be check only. No cash or venmo. Policy will help with the language of this guideline change.

-RCM 1 moved up in region leaving the RCM 1 position open. RCM 2 would like to move up into that position but as per our guidelines it must go back to groups allowing everyone to know the position is open. As of right now all RCM positions are open. RCM 1 RCM 2 and alt RCM

- We are in need of a GSR training as well as GSR handbooks. There is a PDF on the website of the handbook but much of it is outdated. RCM 2 will review it and come back next month with information on a GSR training.

Old Business

Proposal #1: Made by Steve F. PR

A check to USARA for a recovery day space of \$75.00. Intent is to carry the message

PASSED

Proposal #2: Made by Jarrod M. CCGC:

For the remainder of our camp out budget \$495.00. Campout is August 25-27 2023
Intent is to have the funds to put on our camp out. Buy food and charcoal and supplies for the event. To provide an event for those in recovery to have fun.

Break down of costs: \$395.00 for food and water
\$50.00 for plates, paper supplies, cups, and utensils
\$50.00 for charcoal

Passed

Proposal #3: Made by Jarrod M. CCGC

For \$50.00 for campsites for campfire meeting on 7/18, 8/1 and 8/15 and smores
Intent is to pay for our meeting place and provide experience strength and hope for the newcomer.

PASSED

Proposal #4: Made by Jeri D.

\$2500,00 donation to region. To move up the service structure

Intent is to Be responsible with the funds.

PASSED

New Business

Proposal #1: Made by Steve

To reimburse Dave J. \$14.29 for meeting list Mailing and gas for delivery. \$8.08 gas and \$6.21 postage. Intent is to pay our expenses.

PASSED

Proposal #2: Made by Steve

Reimbursement for PR canopy \$241.20

Intent so that RP Has a presentable canopy for public events.

PASSED

Proposal #3: Made by Steve

For purchase of a NA banner from Alpha graphics not to exceed \$120

Intent is to let the public know who we are at public events and carry the message.

PASSED

Proposal #4: Made by Tyson

Area Entertainment \$1200 for camp out September 22-24

\$100 for plates, utensils, and trash bags

\$1000 for food

Intent is to put on a camp out and spread the message

BACK TO GROUPS

Back to Groups

Proposal #4: Made by Tyson

Area Entertainment \$1200 for camp out September 22-24

\$100 for plates, utensils, and trash bags

\$1000 for food

Intent is to put on a camp out and spread the message

BACK TO GROUPS

NA Related Announcements

Bridging the Gap pool party September 2nd 3-6 P.M. Alano Club

SUACNA Entertainment and Fundraising Event September 10th 2-4 P.M. at the Alano club
“Crazy games kickoff and BBQ” It will be a \$10 dollar entry fee for free games and food, and a \$15 dollar entry fee and buy-in to play poker, spades, and corn hole with more buy-in options available! All proceeds will go back to SUACNA and the winner will get a NA prize! Mark your calendars for that event now!!

NA Campout Sept 22-24th Effie Beckstrom Campground Pine Valley Utah

Welcome Home Pool party August 30th 1-4 P.M. after the regulat meeting time

Lost and Found Anniversary event October 15th 2-5 P.M. More details to come

Current Area Positions to be Filled

All RCM positions

RCM 1

RCM 2

Alt RCM

Struggling meetings

Circle of sisters meets Saturday at 12:00 pm at the Alano Club

we will be in the small room right next to the parking lot

GSR Rosemary

our group could use support

FORMAT: Speaker/Book Study

1st Saturday of the month speaker meeting

2nd Saturday of the month Basic text

3rd Saturday of the month Spiritual Principle a Day

4th Saturday of the month Living Clean

If there is a 5th Saturday Just for Today

Closing

Next Area

Date: September 9th, 2023

Location: - CEDAR CITY SWC @ 5:00 - 4:30 pm for literature.

Minutes composed by Kodi M and Landon

For any corrections please email secretary@nasouthernutah.org